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Greetings, Sir Knights! 
 
I hope you and your family had a wonderful Christmas. What a great 

time of year to celebrate the birthday of our Savior and to be with family 
and friends! I would like to begin by thanking all the Commanderies who 
invited me to their Christmas Observance. We are charged as Templars 
to observe Christmas, Easter and Accession Day services, and I commend 
those Commanderies who have done so. 

As we move into a new year, most Commanderies will be installing a 
new Eminent Commander and officers. Please be sure to conduct the 
installation of your Commandery officers properly. Your officers-elect 
must take the prescribed vow of office, be presented with all 
constitutions, local by-laws, charter, and emblems of proper rank. Make 
this ceremony special because it is special. If you need help or advice 
with this, please contact me. 

As Sir Knights we should invest in a proper uniform and fully 
participate in asylum work. We have been lucky to have two dependable 
sponsors that are providing uniform attire to the North Carolina 
Templars. If you are looking for a Class A uniform coat, pants, tie and 
shoes, please refer to Mayo’s Uniforms located in Sumter, South 
Carolina. Their website is www.mayosdiscountsuits.com. They will 
require your rank and NC Commandery number. Mayo’s is also a 
sponsor for the Knight Templar monthly magazine and our state 
functions. The other North Carolina uniform sponsor is Dean & 
Associates. This supplier is operated by Sir Knight Kevin Kubacki from 
Albemarle, N.C.  Kevin’s strengths are supplying the correct jewels, 
shoulder boards, swords, belts, and chapeaux. He doesn’t supply the 
uniform coat and pants. Kevin’s company can be contacted at 
www.bluelodgeaprons.com. 

Both vendors are honorable people and supply good products. 
Consider these vendors when gathering a proper regulation uniform.  
 
 

Correct uniforms are the equivalent to wearing a correct master masons 
apron in the regular lodge, so I encourage you to attend your next 
Commandery function properly clothed. If you have questions about our 
uniform regulations refer to our online constitution at “Grand 
Commandery of North Carolina.org.” Chapter 11 is the section that 
concerns our uniforms. 

As the new officers are being installed I will offer some advice. First 
being is, never wait to make a plan and prepare before you think you 
should. Successful meetings, events, and rituals take an enormous 
amount of time to prepare. Make double sure that you create a schedule 
that works for you and not against you. Our traditions and ritual charge 
the Eminent Commander and his officers to transform a good man into a 
Sir Knight. This is not an easy task so prepare your Commandery to 
ensure good work and a successful year. 

My final concern is new membership. The local Commanderies 
should agree that this is a major problem almost everywhere. Being the 
case would you agree with me that this is a state issue and statewide 
corporation should help fix it? WE MUST invest in the future of 
Templary. WE MUST invest in a sustainable future. WE MUST correct our 
financial future. Why? Because WE are His defenders of the Christian 
religion and all that is good in mankind. 

At our Grand Conclave in March we will meet, elect and vote on the 
important issues. I assure you that being finically responsible as a band 
of brothers will be brought forth in our discussions. Our future Sir 
Knights will only come forth if we lay down a sustainable future. I ask 
you Sir Knight, would you invest your life savings into a failing bank? 
When this is brought up expect the best of correcting our minor 
problems. There we will agree, love and move forward. 

 
Let’s fix our minor problems so we can focus on our common goal of 

Templary and our Great York Rite. 
 
Courteously,  
 

Stancil W. Wilson 

Grand Commander 
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